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Allotments 
After a long planning application process, the area behind Adelaide Road now has all the permissions 
required to be changed into allotments for the community.  If you would like to lease one of these 
allotments OR have registered your interest before but have not received or replied to recent 
emails, please contact the Clerk on the email address below.  If there is not enough potential 
allotment holders, then the project cannot go ahead. 
 
Elvington Walk in Clinic 
The Practice Manager at White Cliffs Medical Centre would like to re-assure residents that the clinic 
is not closing, but that due to staff shortages is not possible to open the clinic until further 
notice.  There is a notice of explanation in the window of the Clinic. 
 
Salt Bin Usage 
At the February meeting, it was reported that gritting salt from the yellow bins has been used by 
residents for their private property.  This salt is provided by KCC for the highway which includes 
roads and public pavements.  If the salt is used up on private properties then you cannot help 
yourself and your neighbours by gritting icy highways during cold spells to prevent accidents. 
 
Eythorne and Elvington School 
The Parish Councillors would like to congratulate the children and staff for their excellent results and 
placement on Kent league tables. 100% of the children taking SATS in 2018 met the required 
standard in Reading, Writing and Maths.  
 
Parish Council Elections 
District and Parish Council elections which will take place on Thursday 2 May 2019.  The Parish 
Council has 2 vacancies at present, however if current Councillors do not apply for re-election there 
will be more.  Would you consider becoming a Parish Councillor? 
 
If you would like to know more, please contact the Clerk or any of the current Parish Councillors who 
would be happy to give you information.  Also Dover District Council has lots of information 
www.dover.gov.uk/Council--Democracy/Elections/Home.aspx 
 
Alternatively, you can contact DDC elections department on 01304 872344 or email: 
elections@dover.gov.uk 
 
Kent Resilience and Emergency Planning 
DDC have put together some very useful resources for Emergency Planning to use within your 
household. 
To view this documents, please go to: 
www.dover.gov.uk/Emergencies/Emergency-Planning.aspx 
 
 
USEFUL CONTACTS 
Eythorne Parish Council website: www.eythornepc.kentparishes.gov.uk  
Eythorne Parish Clerk: clerk@eythornepc.kentparishes.gov.uk or 01304 832449 to leave a message 
Community Warden – Julliette West: 07969 584174 
PSCO - Emma.CARMICHAEL@kent.pnn.police.uk 
Non-emergency crime – ring 101 or www.kent.police.uk/services/report-online or Crime Stoppers 
on 0800 555 111 
DDC Community Safety Unit: csu@dover.gov.uk 
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